
 
 
 

 
Dear Families, 
  
We have been getting many questions in the health clinic about when students need to stay 
home, and when siblings are required to stay home.  
  

 
 
For more FAQ and COVID-19 resources, visit our website at ​wellington.org/covid19​. We are 
here to support and help you. If you have any questions, please contact us in the school health 
clinic. The direct phone number is ​614-324-1661​ or you can email us at 
wellness@wellington.org.  
 
Stay well, 
Danielle Goldfarb BSN, RN Elizabeth Doolittle MSN, RN 
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Your student should stay 
home from school if they 
have any ONE​ ​of the 
following COVID symptoms: 
runny nose, nasal 
congestion, sore throat, 
cough, fever (100.4 or higher) 
,or  loss of smell or taste, 
unless there is an alternative 
diagnosis for one of those 
symptoms. 

Your student should stay 
home if they have any TWO 
of the following symptoms: 
headache, body new or 
worsened fatigue, nausea, 
vomiting or diarrhea. See 
attached Child In-Person 
Participating Algorithm). 

Your student should stay 
home if ​any person living in 
your household​ has any of 
the symptoms​. ​Public health 
officials advise that the entire 
household needs to remain 
home until an alternative 
diagnosis is given or a 
negative COVID test is 
achieved. 

Scenario 1: ​Your 1st grader woke 
up with congestion this morning but 
does not have fever and is acting 
well otherwise. Should she stay 
home and should her 3rd grade 
brother stay home?  
 
YES​.​ Both children should stay 
home. Return to school when she 
has a negative COVID-19 test and 
symptoms improve. If no COVID 
test is obtained, she and her brother 
will remain home for 10 days. If a 
COVID test is positive - contact the 
school health professional at 
wellness@wellington.org or 
614-324-1661. 

Scenario 2:​ Your 6th grader woke 
up with a runny nose and itchy 
eyes. He is allergic to ragweed and 
usually has symptoms like this in 
the Fall which are documented in 
veracross. Should he stay home?  
 
NO​ because he has an alternative 
diagnosis for his symptoms which 
are consistent with allergies. 

Scenario 3:​ Your son is in the 11th 
grade. He has an older brother that 
is a freshman in college. Your older 
son was home from college for 
Thanksgiving and had a low grade 
fever/cough. Now he is feeling much 
better. Can your 11th grader return 
to school after Thanksgiving break?  
 
YES.​ ​If your college student had a 
COVID test and it is negative then 
your 11th grader may return to 
school. If your college student has 
not had a COVID test then your 
11th grader needs to stay home for 
10 days. 



 
 
 

 

2 
 


